winter months and an annual increase of 4.89%.  A residential customer using 3,000 kWh in each month will experience a 7.86% increase in winter months and an annual increase of 5.93%. 
Experimental Low-Income Program

11.
This agreement is covered in paragraphs 9-11 of the Agreement.  In order for the Commission to evaluate the merits of providing financial assistance to low-income residential electric customers according to their particular economic and demographic characteristics, the Commission should have information available as to the likely effectiveness of providing such assistance.  The implementation and evaluation of the Experimental Low-Income Program (“ELIP”), as proposed in the Agreement, will provide valuable and useful information needed to determine some of the economic and demographic characteristics of low-income electric customers.  How these customers respond to the ELIP and the effects on the Company’s costs will provide a basis for determining the effectiveness of the ELIP.  For this reason, Staff supports the limited experiment provided for in the Agreement as a valuable tool to evaluate the effectiveness of the ELIP. 

Empire will gather participant information particularly available to the Company, such as data on usage, arrears, payments and other relevant factors.  This data will be combined with data provided by the selected social service agency to evaluate the first two years of the ELIP program.  Monthly ratepayer funding for the ELIP will be at a level equivalent to $0.10 times the number of residential customers (Schedule RG), plus $0.25 times the number of non-residential customers on Schedules CB, SH, GP, LP, and TEB.  The Company will match this level of ratepayer funding on a dollar-for-dollar basis.  Any excess funds remaining at the termination of this program will be donated to Project Help.  Other details of the program design and implementation will be determined by a collaborative committee composed of representatives of 

PAGE  

2

